
 

May  

 Town Board Report 

Recreation: 

- Current youth programs include baseball, softball, t-ball, horseback riding, swimming, 

and girls’ open gym. 

- Current adult programs include cardio step, strength and stretch and yoga chi.  

- Installation of the new batting cage has begun. 

- Summer programs continue to fill, we will likely expand on several programs for 2025. 

- Our basketball courts are being resurfaced this week. 

- We are currently mowing 5 days a week and struggling to keep up. 

Parks: 

- At Salt Point we have planted around fifteen new native species trees. 

- We planted several new trees in Myers Park and Ludlowville. 

- The Salt Point osprey camera is working well, we have updated to a new YouTube 

Channel. See our website for details. 

- We passed our Tompkins County Health Department inspection and camping is now 

open at Myers Park.  

- Ludlowville Park now has a new swing bench overlooking the falls.  

- We have completed drainage projects in Ludlowville and Myers parks. 

- Myers Park will begin charging admission and boat launch fees on May 24th for the 

season. 

- We will be starting a major drainage project on the trail as soon as the weather 

cooperates. 

- We are still in need of lifeguards for Myers Park this summer, if anyone knows of 

someone, please have them apply.  

- The DEC has donated several bags of seedling trees for us to plant at Salt Point. 

Buildings  

- The air handler that pushes AC throughout the west side of the Town Hall has been fixed, 

cheaper than expected. It was around $600 for parts and labor. The AC is now working 

properly. 

- The new chairlift has been installed in the Community Center. 

- Red Cross Blood Drive in the Town Hall on 5/24 


